Antrim Board of Selectmen
Minutes of the November 28, 1994 meeting

Board Members present were: Phil Dwight, Dave Boule and Tom Davis.

The minutes of the November 22, 1994 meeting were approved as amended.

There was a brief discussion with Walter Horne.

Abatements for Ernest Klein et al were approved. This property has been deeded to the Audubon Society.

An abatement request in the name of Gloria A. White was denied.

Correspondence as followed was reviewed:

State of New Hampshire Department of Transportation Inspection of Municipal Owned Bridges. Bob Varnum will be asked to post Deering Road bridge as E-2.

A letter from Attorney J.J. Cronin regarding the Sprague sewer problem.

Department of Environmental Services re: Camp Chenoa's septic approval.

The Board will be interviewing candidates for the Police Department position on December 5th.

House numbering on Algonquin Ave. was reviewed and one section of road was renamed as Hillside Ave.

The following budgets were reviewed:

- 1. Fire Department: with members Beauchamp, Bethel and Edmunds present. The budget was accepted at a total of \$38,500, an increase of \$2,100 over 1994. The bulk of the increase was to provide for an increase in salaries to \$5.00 an hour.
- 2. The Library's budget was presented by Trustee Bagloe, and Zwirner and Librarian Fleischer. The budget is to stay at the 1994 level except salaries which will be adjusted to whatever percent increase is recommended for Town employees.
- 3. Parks and Recreation budget is to remain the same for 1994.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight.